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Message from the Chief Medical Officer
Professor Ian Philp 
Chief Medical Officer at Hull and East Yorkshire Hospitals NHS Trust.
Ian.Philp@hey.nhs.uk

The launch of METRIC is an important landmark in the work of Hull and East 
Yorkshire Hospitals. The new Journal provides a platform to share some of 

the work which my clinical colleagues are doing to develop and implement best 
practice in clinical care, education and research. This first edition is off to a 
great start. 

The work featured is just the tip of the 
iceberg. We have enough material to fill 
the pages of METRIC for many years to 
come. I therefore encourage colleagues 
to get your work in fast. There will be 
competition for space. I am sure that 
METRIC will be read widely both within 
and outside our Hospitals. It will help 
strengthen the reputation of our hospitals 
as a centre of excellence and attract 
people to pursue fulfilling careers here. 
I congratulate Dr Makani Purva and 
Professor Sunil Bhandari and the team in 
Clinical Education for getting this project 
off the ground. I hope readers will share 
my excitement and pride in discovering 
more about the brilliant work undertaken 
in our hospitals.”


